APPROVED/REVISED
MINUTES
LOCAL STORMWATER SUBCOMMITTEE
These minutes are a general summary of theimgestd are not verbatim transcription.

February 22, 2019 Present: Beth Peyser, Chairman
Jdkatz
Jemssi
Al&ilch
SteSullivan
Absent: Richarddgali
Also Present: Daniel Robinson, AssistdahiRer

Aarti Paranjapefi@d Administrator

At 2:03 PM, Ms. Peyser, Chairman called the meetingrder.
No motions posed.

ltems:
1. Ms. Peyser started the meeting with the ooetl discussion for the storm water.

Mr. Sullivan stated he worked around thenhars to incorporate the 0.5 percent of the
accessway in his initial calculations for the totarcent of impervious surface in
Ridgefield, He calculated the total impervious aoé approximately 12.63 percent which
includes residential, roads, accessways and ngtediamily in residential zones.

In order to lower the total impervious sedao 11% Mr. Sullivan adjusted the numbers of
the total impervious surface in seven categorigh@fot area.

Members discussed total percent of the emdential structures in the residential zones
such as schools and churches, etc .They all aghe¢d..5 percent is on the higher side of
the coverage and the calculations done are morsecaative.

The members agreed to keep the numbehé&mipervious surface as 10.75 percent as a
threshold, the number above the threshold perciéinrigger the homeowners for the storm
water management system. The stormwater system heilladdressed for the new
impervious surface not for the preexisting condi$io

At the next meeting Mr. Sullivan will creaa chart for next meeting showing the total
impervious surface for town at 10.75 percent.Thisnber represents the threshold of
impervious cover at which any amount of newly prsgablot coverage over will trigger the
new stormwater regulation to take effect.



Ms. Peyser stated that second componenthén stormwater regulation discussion is the
commercial system. It was discussed that the nm@esal uses in the residential will be
discussed further in detail. It was discussed & tiew regulation will incorporate the same
language as it was written in the rescinded regudafor the nonresidential properties.
properties. Instead of creating a threshold chartcommercial zones, a statement will be
included-There shall be zero increase in peak fimh any commercial development.

The next discussion point was the languddé34 to be included in the new regulation.
Mr. Pilch said it will be a challenge to inde the language of MS4 in the new stormwater
regulation. Ms Peyser stated that for next meeatiingPilch will bring the MS4 regulation and

the members will discuss the language to be incatpd.

Ms. Peyser distributed the Stormwater Managemgreement and plan, she stated going
forward developer will use this agreement plach documents for new projects under Special
permit, subdivision, Inland Wetlands. Theesmgnent plan was created by the staff of Planning &
Zoning. Mr. Sullivan suggested to updategéetion where it states the Cultec Recharger Units
as more generalized, as Cultec is a manutadiwand. He said instead it may state “subsurface

recharge units”.
The next scheduled meeting will be on Fridagrah 29, 2019.

Mr. Fossi motioned and Mr Katz seconded taaygthe meeting minutes of January 04,
2019. Motion carried 5-0.

Hearing no further discussion, the meeting a@journed at 3:02PM, Mr. Fossi motioned
and Mr. Katz seconded it. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Aarti Paranjape
Office Administrator



